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Metropolitan King County Council
MANAGEMENT, LABOR AND CUSTOMER SERVICES COMMITTEE

Staff Report
Agenda Item No.: 


4

Name: 
Doug Eglington

Proposed (Motion/Ord): 


1999-0628

Date:
            October 3, 2000

Subject:  AN ORDINANCE creating a program to promote the use of small economically disadvantaged businesses in competing for county contracting opportunities; adding a new chapter to the King County Code and describing penalties.

Summary:

Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2000-0628, if adopted, represents a way for small businesses to gain access to County contacting opportunities in the aftermath of Initiative 200.  The voter-adopted initiative, among other mandates, made public economic opportunities provided by state and local government based on race, gender and other protected class preferences illegal.

Designed to replace the Minority and Women Enterprise Program (WMBE), the BOOST program was originally proposed by the Executive to provide incentives to encourage the County and its contractors to utilize small economically disadvantaged businesses as prime contractors, subcontractors and suppliers on County contracts.  Following initial presentation of the proposal on September 12, 2000 MLCS meeting, Council, Executive and Prosecutor staff worked to perfect the ordinance language.

Addressing concerns about dollar ceilings for small business participants, methods of providing incentives and creation of a factor in favor of businesses located in disadvantaged areas of the County.   Specifically staff proposes:

Definitions.  Staff proposes additional language to Section 3 “small economically disadvantaged business” definition specifying that the initial dollar ceiling for eligible small businesses be,” fifty percent of the 1999 Small Business Administration Thresholds.”  This statement is intended to provide some rational basis for the Executive to limit participation to businesses truly requiring some assistance. (Page 4, Lines 65-66)

Methods of providing incentive.  Concerns were raised about the adequacy of incentives named in the initial BOOST proposal that specified either a bonus system or a set-aside program.  The new proposal offered by staff includes compensation tool as well. (Page 5, Line 91)

Rule making.  Additional concerns were raised whether businesses located in economically disadvantaged areas of King County could be given preference in County businesses.  Language proposed in the current draft of the ordinance authorizes the Executive exercise of rule making authority to ”employ a factor in favor of businesses located in economically disadvantaged areas of King County.”  

The proposed substitute is intended to apply to County public works, consulting and procurement contracts. 

Attending:

Phyllis Alleyne, Department of Finance

Attachments:

1.  Proposed Substitute Ordinance 1999-0628

2. Executive Transmittal Letter

3. September 12, 2000 Staff Report

4. Proposed 1999-0628
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